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BACKGROUND

In 2003, City Council passed By-Law 2003-282, being a By-Law
to establish a Surplus Fill Policy.  A copy of the By-Law is
attached along with Schedule “A”.

Clause 10 of Schedule “A” indicates the General Manager shall
provide an annual report to Council on the use of surplus fill. 
This report provides a breakdown of the locations used for the
disposal of fill.

SUMMARY

Approximately 93,000 cubic metres of material was removed
from the various contracts tendered in 2015, with approximately
56,000 cubic metres from the Crean Hill contract alone.
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The chart below outlines the area and sites utilized:

AREA AVAILABLE SITES SITES USED
Azilda 1 1

Chelmsford 3 3

Hanmer 1 --

Lively 4 2

Dowling 1 1

Sudbury 7 7

Valley East 4 4

Whitefish 2 2

In addition to the above areas, the Sudbury Landfill Site was the designated fill dump site for the surplus fill
from the Moonlight Avenue contract.  Fill material brought to this site was utilized for the building of roadway.

Each year Engineering Services contacts other City sections and departments for any surplus fill needs that
they may have and Engineering Services will include the location(s) in contract documents for the delivery
of the surplus fill material.

In July 2015, a report on amendments to the Surplus Fill By-Law was presented to the Operations
Committee (see attached report).  The Committee did not decide on a recommendation and the report was
deferred until such time as the Auditor General brought forward his report with recommendations and/or
revisions.

Once this report is received, the General Manager will report back to the Operations Committee with any
warranted or recommended revisions to the existing By-Law 2003-282.

  






















